MINUTES OF THE HUNTSVILLE TOWN EMERGENCY COUNCIL MEETING Thursday, June 30, 2022, 3:30 p.m.

Electronic Meeting on Zoom with anchor location at Huntsville Town Hall Office, 7380 East 200 South, Huntsville, 84317

Name	Title	Status
Richard L. Sorensen	Mayor	Zoom
Bruce Ahlstrom	Council Member	Zoom
Kevin Anderson	Council Member	Zoom
Sandy Hunter	Council Member	Zoom
Artie Powell	Council Member	Zoom
Beckki Endicott	Clerk	Present
William Morris	Legal Counsel	Excused

Citizens: Wendy McKay - Zoom

Mayor Richard Sorensen welcomed all that joined in by Zoom within an hour of notification. He explained he had received a call from Ramona Clapperton. Ramona had received a call from Fireworks West, the company Huntsville contracts with on Fireworks. Fireworks West explained they would not be delivering Fireworks on the 4th of July due to supply chain issues and mechanical issues with trucks. Mayor Sorensen explained he would drive anywhere to pick up the fireworks and Ramona explained that was not an option. She stated Fireworks West offered to deliver them on the 24th of July or put them off until next year.

Mayor Sorensen had a different idea. He offered to drive to Evanston, Wyoming and purchase what was available and still have a show.

The Town Council Members discussed the option of having fireworks for the 24th instead of the 4th of July. The consensus was to have someone drive to Evanston, Wyoming to save the 4th of July show and delay delivery on Fireworks West Fireworks next year.

TCM Sandy Hunter asked about the money that was already paid for the fireworks. Mayor Sorensen stated the town could be credited with the amount they paid last year. Scott Anderson, from Zion's Bank, donated the money for the fireworks show. There were some reservations about buying fireworks that look home grown and then disappoint Zion's Bank. There was discussion about how to distance Zion's Bank from a less than professional show.

TCM Hunter asked about the budget and how Huntsville would handle the money. When Mayor Sorensen goes to Evanston to purchase fireworks a budget would be needed to purchase a good amount of supply. The amount of money needed to purchase those fireworks was discussed. It was suggested that Huntsville takes a credit with Fireworks West and allow Mayor Sorensen to purchase up to \$5,000 worth of fireworks. There was a willingness to communicate to the residents what was

happening to save the Zion's Bank's donation until the next year. Mayor Sorensen would have to assess what he could purchase and decide about whether the show would be equitable to previous years in quality. Sheree Evans, treasurer, will make contact with Zion's and see if Huntsville can hold the donation for next year. TCM Anderson will talk to Scott and Jessalie Anderson about the donations as well. Wendy McKay suggested that Zion's Bank be removed from announcements and the website. Huntsville Town can have the DJ explain the situation prior to the show.

TCM Artie Powell motioned to approve up to \$5,000 to purchase fireworks in Wyoming with the proposal to preserve the donation for Zion's Bank for 2023 and take delivery for previously purchased fireworks in 2023. TCM Sandy Hunter seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote. All Votes Aye. Votes are reflected below. Motion passed.

VOTES	AYE	NAY	ABSTAIN	EXCUSED
Mayor Richard L. Sorensen	X			
CM Bruce Ahlstrom	X			
CM Kevin Anderson	Х			
CM Sandy Hunter	X			
CM Artie Powell	Х			

The Town Council Members arranged for golf carts for the parade and made suggestions about a car for the grand marshals. Beckki will get candy for the parade. The parade route will be changed a bit this year. The flower boxes are a change to the road and the organizers of the parade are worried about all the floats being able to make the turn. Instead of turning at 7400 East the route will go straight and then turn on 7500 East.

TCM Bruce Ahlstrom motioned to adjourn. TCM Sandy Hunter seconded the motion. All votes Aye. Motion passed.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:14 p.m.

Beckki Endicott, Huntsville Town Clerk